
CONTINUED ISSUES WITH D&R’S 
 
#1 – Names are not alphabetical or sorted by type of membership. 
Each type needs to be separated and listed ALPHABETICALLY – 
LAST NAME, First name.  
 
#2 – Include member ID numbers. The Executive Secretary does 
not have time to look them up for you. They are on the National 
roster you received in late September. This is your responsibility.  
 
A NEW ISSUE! – Please do not change the D&R form to fit 
twelve (12) names on a page!! Those who work with the forms 
assume a full page have eleven (11) names on it until we start 
the actual processing and updating of the rosters! 
 

REMINDERS 

 
We are past the time for renewals to pay $25. Annual members 
who missed the 12/31 deadline must now pay $30 to the 
Department as a “Rejoin”.  
 
Lastly, as I mentioned last month, I did check the rosters against 
the Revalidations in my file and there are six (6) locals who have 
officers who have not paid their dues into the Department as of 
January 13. Our bylaws state officers who do not pay their dues 
must be replaced.  
 
I have notified the Department Parliamentarian and the 
Department President.  


